
Volume XXXV   Number 3 Page 1 May 2015 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editor Kat Benne 

 
Orange County Quilters Guild May 2015 President’s Newsletter Article             
 
Wow! What a wonderful Quilt Show we had last month! It was such a pleasure to see so many beautiful 
quilts on display, and to know that we had such a great turn-out of visitors coming to see them! I want to 
extend my personal thanks on behalf of the entire guild for each and every person who participated in 
any way. Whether your participation was as an observer who came to see the show, or as one of the 
many, many volunteers and/or committee members who worked so very hard to make it all happen, you 
helped make our show a success, and we all appreciate you! We are proud that our guild could present 
such an impressive show, and that we had such fun doing it!             
 
We don’t want to forget the many vendors who helped make our show something special as well. Thank 
you to all of them for their participation and for their continued support of OCQG. We also want to 
thank the teachers of our mini-workshops, most of whom were members of our own Guild, for donating 
their time and talents, and the Sixth Grade Students (and parents) from Zion Lutheran School for 
running our Snack Bar.              
 
We also enjoyed a very nice visit from Mary Lou Weidman in April. Her lecture and workshop were 
both fantastic! We feel very lucky that we were able to join with several other Southern California Guilds 
in bringing her here from Spokane, WA. During the time she was here, she actually gave six workshops 
and four lectures! And she had two free days in between! We loved having her here, and hope she will 
be able to come back soon!             
 
In the next months we are looking forward to visits from more talented teachers, and to lots more fun 
ourselves! Be sure to check out Thayone’s article to find out about our May program and workshops, 
as well as those coming up beyond May. If you haven’t already done so, please consider signing up for 
our fun retreat in July. It’s your chance to sew to your heart’s content among your OCQG friends for 
four whole days! Sounds like a dream come true to me!              
 
I hope to see you all at our May meeting! Meanwhile, keep on stitchin’.             
 
Betsy 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 
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May Program 

We welcome Robin Gallagher this month.  She will tell us the story 

of how quilting has made a significant difference in her life and 

hopefully in the lives of others. During the lecture she will have a trunk 

show with many quilts that have made and designed and some that 

were part of block exchanges. She will also bring many different purses 

and various bags that she has made throughout the years. Robin will be 

offering two, yes two, workshops.  Be sure to stop by the workshop table 

to sign up for one or both. 

 
Thayone   

 

 
 
 
 

Our Mission Statement 
 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The Guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or engaged 
in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to instruct members 

in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Quilt Retreat 
 

OPEN INVITATION! 

 

THE ORANGE COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD’S  2015 QUILT RETREAT 

 IS NOW OPEN TO NON-MEMBERS.  

SPACE IS LIMITED, ONLY 30 SPOTS AVAILABLE  

 

This year’s retreat is at the Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center in beautiful Temecula, California, 

July 6th-9th, 2015 (Monday thru Thursday) The cost for 4 days & 3 nights is $350 per person / double 

occupancy, or $450 single occupancy, and includes all meals from Lunch on Monday to Lunch on Thursday. 

Please contact Tina Lockwood at 714-812-6985 or at blpinc@me.com 

 for more information, or to reserve your spot! 

 
 

  

mailto:blpinc@me.com
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Open Volunteer Positions - Please Help! 
 

The following positions have either not been confirmed, or have not yet been filled: Historian, Librarian, 

Bulletin Board, Equipment Manager, Friendship Groups, Greeter, Round Robin, UFO Challenge, Opportunity 

Quilt, OC Fair, Yorba Linda Quilt Daze. 

 

If you would like to help us out and volunteer for one of these Committee Chair positions, please contact Betsy 

Weisman, President. Email address: ocqgprez@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 

Quilts For Kids 
 
        I hope everyone enjoyed the quilt show. I was certainly honored to be the featured quilter. Now it’s time to 
get my focus back to philanthropy, at least for part of the time.  All of us have a least favorite part of quilting and 
I think mine is pinning the sandwich. I find that if I get 4-5 sandwiches pinned and have them sitting in my sewing 
room, they seem call to me to get quilted and it happens.  I’ve definitely gotten faster and more efficient at pinning 
too over the past year and it’s maybe not quite as big of a chore to me anymore. As usual, I’m still trying to 
liquidate fabric by making kits and trying to quilt through the many tops that we have on hand. I hope you can 
join me in some aspect of the quilting. There are many children out there in foster care who would love a nice 
quilt to snuggle. Try working at least one in with your own projects and you’ll be amazed at how much you get 
done. I love to quilt and I love to give.        
 
 Many thanks to those of you who continue to support the philanthropy effort. Look for more kits and definitely 
some hand sewing.  
 
Thanks, 
 
 Pam Gayle 
 
 Philanthropy/Quilts for Kids 
 
 
 
 

Quilt Show 
 

! ƘǳƎŜ ά¢I!bY ¸h¦έ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 9ŎƘƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘ vǳƛƭǘ {ƘƻǿΗΗ  ¢ƘŜ 
show was a superb success aƴŘ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
committee members and volunteers.  We heard so many compliments about the show and 
ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǘǘŜƴŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ƎƻŜǎ άƛǘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŀ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜέ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ƛǎ 
the best!!  Again, thank you to all who had a hand in the show and its success.   
 
Cindy Davis and Kat Benne  
Co-Chairs 
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April Door Prizes        
 

Thanks to everyone who donated door prizes this month.  Be sure to visit the stores and help 

support our quilt shops.  

 

Bears    hand- dyed fabrics    Joan Lebsack  

Flying Geese   Gift card     Marilyn Fredrickson  

Flyi ng Geese   Gift card     Pam Gayle  

Generations    wool pack     Susi McLane  

Quilt Bee    Gift card     Fran McGuinn  

Quilt Bee    Gift card     Sara Caswell  

Quilt Cupboard   Pattern     Juanita Swarts  

Quilt Cupboard   Pattern     Sharon Libick  

Tranquilit y   Gift card     Patti Pane  

Hoffman    Bali Snap Pack    Diane Zubik  

Anonymous    Fat Quarter Pack    Alice Davidson  

Anonymous    Fat Quarter Pack    Linda Kramer  

Anonymous    Fat Quarte r Pack    Marge Greenwald  

 

 

¦dÛÊ×ÞdÍÚÌÊdÆÓÉdØÕÊÈÎÆÑd̆¹ÍÆÓÐd¾ÔÚ̇dÙÔdÊÛÊ×ÞÔÓÊdÜÍÔdÌÔÊØdÙÔdØÙÔ×ÊØdÆÓÉdÕÎÈÐØdÚÕdÔÚ×dÉÔÔ×d

Õ×ÎßÊØrdd¼ÊdÏÚØÙdÈÔÚÑÉÓ̃ÙdÉÔdÎÙdÜÎÙÍÔÚÙdÞÔÚrdd 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Quilt 
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  MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 

Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on 
upcoming Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the 
website or guild meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for 
members/$50 for non-members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All 
workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-
3245 unless otherwise stated.  Supply lists are posted on our website as they become available. 
 

May 13, 2015 Robin 
Gallagher  

Magical Slice and Dice 

May 16, 2015 
Saturday Class 

Robin 
Gallagher 

In N Out - Not Just a Burger 
Location: 11355 Matinicus, 
Cypress 

June 10, 2015 Sherry Werum  Using Silhouettes in Quilts  

July 15, 2015 Tracey 
Brookshier  

Japanese Jigsaw 

August 12, 2015 Larry Gonzales Quilt Storage Bag 
Note:  Evening Class 5 pm - 9 
pm. Location TBD 

September 9, 2015  Andi Perejda  Circle of Illusion  

October 14, 2015  Martha 
Nordstrand  

Mola 

 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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OCQG Block of the Month 
MAY 2015 

Chain Setting Block 
 
Cut: 
From medium to dark blue fabrics cut: 1τ3 ½έ square and 8τнέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎ 
From creams cut 4τо ѹ έ x  нέ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ пτс ѹέ Ȅ нέ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜǎ 
 
Sew 1τŎǊŜŀƳ о ѹέ Ȅ нέ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜ ǘƻ 2 opposite sides of ōƭǳŜ о ѹέǎǉǳŀǊŜΤ ǇǊŜǎǎ ǎŜŀƳǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ 
Sew 1τōƭǳŜ нέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜ ǘƻ each end of remaining 2 ŎǊŜŀƳ о ѹέ Ȅ нέ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜǎΤ ǇǊŜǎǎ ǎŜŀƳǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƭǳŜ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎΦ  
{Ŝǿ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǳƴƛǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ƻǇǇƻǎƛǘŜ ǎƛŘŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƭǳŜ о ѹέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎΦ  tǊŜǎǎ ǎŜŀƳǎ ŀǎ ŘŜǎƛǊŜŘΦ 
 
Repeaǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎǘŜǇǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŀƳ с ѹέ Ȅ нέ ǊŜŎǘŀƴƎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƳŀƛƴƛƴƎ ōƭǳŜ нέ ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎ 
  
 
Block should measure 9 ѹέ Ȅ ф ѹέ   aŀƪŜǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƻǊ ōƭƻŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ фέ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ōƭƻŎƪǎ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ 
straight set to make a chain through your quilt! 
               
 

                      
 
 
 
 
Make up to 5 blocks.  Put your name in the drawing once for each block turned in. 
Have fun! 
 
Questions? 
Call Jill at 714-381-9812 
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                 Gallavantinô 2015    

                           

Antelope Valley Quilt Association's Quilt Show & Auction  
"Dancing Winds" 
May 16 & 17, 2015 

Saturday, 10:00 to 5:00; Sunday, 10:00 to 4:00 
Antelope Valley Fairgrounds 

Van Dam Pavilion 
2551 West Avenue H 
Lancaster, CA 93536 

 
Quilti ng By the Sea  

 
SATURDAY AUGUST 1, 2015     

 
National Guard Armory 

2200 Redondo Avenue         
Long Beach, Ca 90822 

 
 

 
 
 

For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  
http://www.sccqg.org/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

http://www.sccqg.org/
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HOSPITALITY FOR  APRIL 

Those with last names beginning with  

D-E-F-G 
are asked to bring something to share for our 

meeting.  Bring a goodie and receive a ticket for 

a door prize. 

 

May Birthdays 
Donna OôBrien       Juanita Swarts 
Thayone Jones       Gale Slagle 
Charlotte Stripland       Lisa Kelly 
Sharon Whittemore       Nancy Williams

 Maggie Ephrom       Judy Moore 
 Sandra Szladek       Becky Sproal 
 Julie Valencia 

 
       

 
 

  
          
 
 
 
  
 

 

"Echoes of the Past" Quilt Show 

Wrap-Up Meeting 

Tuesday, May 19th 

7:00 pm 

Kat's Classroom at Zion Lutheran 
 

Please bring a write-up of your position (for 

whoever does it at the next quilt show) and how 

it went for your area at this quilt show!  Be sure 

to turn in all expenses and income well before 

this date so Beth can have a final financial 

statement completed. 
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Opportunity Baskets  
 
 

                                                                    
 

What an amazing month we all had in April!! The 2015 Echoes of the Past Quilt Show was a wonderful 
success. Then only days later to be so inspired by colorful & creative quilts from our special guest 
speaker, Mary Lou Weidman!  The Opportunity Basket Gals are preparing several baskets that we hope 
will inspire you to stop by and buy some tickets for a chance to win one of these great baskets!  Funds 
raised by these drawings help our guild to continue to bring talented speakers & teachers to our guild! 
Everyone wins in the end . . . so consider participating . . . donate fabric & buy some tickets!   
 

At our April meeting we had five opportunity “baskets” & winners!  We also had one winner of a special 
drawing.  The winners are: 
 

× Wool basket – Lucina Moses 
× Sweet Pea basket – Nancy Rabe 
× Little Hop Along basket – Betsy Weisman 
× Proud Bunny basket – Dolores Valenzuela 
× Golfing Gals panel & cord. fabric w/cutting mat – Cindy Kruse 
× Special Drawing – Easter Egg Hunt for Fat Quarter Pack – Bonnie Klopfer 

 
 

                                     
 

 
In honor of Memorial Day we will put together a patriotic colored basket . . . could be used to make a quilt 
to donate to Quilts for Vets . . . just a thought!  :o) 
 
 
Here is a list of fabric colors & themes fabrics we especially need to make up baskets in the upcoming 
months. Of course, any fabric donation is welcomed. Some of the specific fabrics we are looking for are 
listed below: 
 

 
Bring in May or earlier for June drawing – Yellow, Orange, Red, Blue, Green, Purple, White & Black 
Bring in June or earlier for July drawing – Patriotic; we need red fabric, Brights, Christmas in July. 
Bring in July or earlier for August drawing – Brights, batiks, solids of all colors, strips, stars  
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Please let me know what other themes or color ways you would like to have in future baskets . . . we’d love 
to hear your ideas and will do our best to continue bring baskets that excite & inspire you.   
 

Thank you in advance for your donations. You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you need to 
drop off fabric after the meeting date, just give me a call at 714-623-0495 so I can give you directions to 
my home.  Stop by the Opportunity Basket table, say “hi”, and buy some tickets! Three (3) tickets for $1, or 
bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for $5 . . . best deal in town! 
Love,    Laura Lynch, Nancy Grant, Tina Lockwood & Jean Ebert . . . your Opportunity Basket Gals                             
 

 
 
Advertising opportunities available now in the OCQG newsletter & Yearbook!  Advertise 
in both and save $$$!  For more information and rates, contact OCQG 
 

    
  A word from our Sponsors 

--------------------------------- 

A special thanks to 
the Orange Quilt 
Bee for providing 

space for our 
workshops! 
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O R A N G E   C O U N T Y 
Q U I  L T E R S   G U I  L D 

PO Box 3108  
Orange, CA  92857  
 

www.OrangeCountyQuiltersGuild.com 

REMEMBER TO BRING TO GUILD: 

V A Friend 
V Name Tag 
V Show & Tell 
V Completed UFO 
V Block of the Month 
V Enthusiasm for the meeting! 
V Quilts for Kids/Quilts for Vets quilts 

V A Treat to Share! 

Dates to Remember 
May 5 -   Board Meeting 7 p.m. 
at Anaheim First Christian 
Church 

May 12 -  General Meeting at 
Anaheim First Christian Church, 
520 W. South Street, Anaheim, 
CA (corner of Harbor &South St.) 
at the following times: 

6:00 pm ïPre-Meeting 
Activities 

7:00 pm ï General Meeting 
starts. 

May 13 ï Workshop at the 
Orange Quilt Bee 

May 16 ï Saturday  Workshop at 

11355  Matinicus, Cypress 

 

 


